Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

Held in the Youth and Community Centre,

Lowson Street, Stillington

On Tuesday 6th May 2014
Present:

Chair: Cllr. Mrs J Turner

Cllrs:  B Bardsley, J Davies, D Foster, K Johnson, J Lithgo, P Rogers
Mrs G Dunn, Clerk

Approximately 30 members of the public attended.

Apologies for absence
There were apologies for absence from Cllr J Wills. 
Chairman of the Parish Council’s Report

A copy of the report was given the Clerk to be attached to the minutes.  Cllr. Mrs Turner summarised her report for Council and the members present.  The report outlined the work of the Parish Council over the last year.  Subjects covered included improvements in the Forest Park, the change of ownership of the community centre, and the withdrawal of the local authority subsidy for the bus service.  The proposal for the change of use of The Old Vicarage was also mentioned as an upcoming issue.  Cllr. Turner expressed sadness about the death of Cllr. Robert Tingle who had served the Council for nearly 60 years.  All of the Councillors and the Clerk were thanked for their work over the last year.
Comments on the Chairman’s Report

The Chair was thanked for her comprehensive report and for the work she had done during her year of office.  

Items of concern from electors and other items affecting the Parish

The residents present were asked if they had any questions or comments about the report.  There was a comment that students attending college in Stockton could not use bus passes on the Leven Valley service.  The Clerk agreed to look into this.  

A memorial for Cllr. Tingle was discussed. Various ideas were suggested, such as a bench, plaque and tree planting.  It was mentioned that the St John’s Church Committee are discussing the best way to remember Cllr. Tingle also, it was suggested that groups should work together on this.

A discussion about the proposals for the Old Vicarage took place.  Cllr. Turner had drafted some proposals for the Parish Councillors to consider regarding how the various issues around the development should be handled.  A copy is attached.  Copies of the proposals were circulated to everyone present.  Councillors agreed that following the proposals made by Cllr. Turner will be a good way to proceed.
To date the questions that had been submitted to SBC by local residents following the public meeting had not been answered directly.  Residents had been informed that questions would be considered via the freedom of information process.
A survey had been carried out at the school gates, parents and carers had been asked if they are in favour of the development or not.  Most of the people questioned had replied that they are against the proposals. A copy of the survey results were given to the Clerk.  

Residents who had direct experience of living near children’s homes in the past or who work or have worked with children with special needs outlined their views about the proposals.  Nothing positive was said.

The issue of the restrictive covenants detailed in the deeds of the property were mentioned.

The lack of facilities for teenagers in Stillington was raised.

One resident outlined planning guidelines detailing the grounds on which a planning application of this nature could be challenged.

A resident stated that they did not feel that the Code of Conduct for Councillors was being adhered to by the planning committee for SBC.

The process that the Parish Council will take with residents questions was outlined.  Forms were provided for residents to write down their questions and comments.  The Clerk agreed that she would collate the questions and pass them on to SBC and Spark of Genius and, when answers are provided, these will be circulated to all residents in the Parish.

The Clerk agreed to ask SBC to circulate the details of the planning application for change of use to all residents in the Parish.

Cllr. Turner and the Clerk outlined how the Parish Council would come to an agreement about how to respond to the planning application.  The Parish Council advised all residents who had concerns to respond individually to the planning application once it is submitted.

The meeting closed at 8.00pm
Signed ……………………………………………….  Dated  ………………………

Proposed ……………………………………………..

Seconded ……………………………………………..

